
 

WITHDRAWAL STATEMENT 
 

BIRKENHEAD AND TRANMERE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING 
FORUM 

 
Localism Act 2011 

 
Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 (as amended) 

 
The Chair of the Birkenhead and Tranmere Neighbourhood Planning Forum gave formal 
notice to the Council on 18 June 2018 that at an Extraordinary General Meeting held on the 
same date, Forum members voted unanimously to dissolve the Birkenhead & Tranmere 
Neighbourhood Planning Forum.  The Chair of the Forum requested that the Council initiate 
whatever procedures are necessary to formally withdraw the Forum’s designation [in relation 
to Neighbourhood Planning].  
 
In accordance with Regulation 12 of the Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 
2012, this statement withdraws the Birkenhead and Tranmere Neighbourhood Planning 
Forum’s designation as the Neighbourhood Development Forum for the Birkenhead and 
Tranmere Neighbourhood Planning Area.  
 
David Ball 
 
Assistant Director, 
Major Growth Projects and Housing Delivery, 
Economic and Housing Growth Directorate, 
Wirral Council. 

 
 


